
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
1st April 2019 
 
Dear Stakeholder 
 
Proposal to establish a generic 10-place Learning Resource Base (LRB) class at 
Caerleon Lodge Hill Primary School 
 
The full statutory consultation process has now concluded on the proposal by Newport City 
Council to establish a generic 10-place Learning Resource Base (LRB) class for pupils aged 
between 4 years and 11 years with additional learning needs at Caerleon Lodge Hill Primary 
School with effect from April 2019. 
 
The Leader of the council considered all views expressed and responses received during 
the formal consultation process and decided to proceed with the proposal. Therefore, a 
Statutory Notice was published on 7th January 2019 for a period of 28 days and ended 
Monday 4th February 2019. 
 
No objections were received during the statutory proposal stage therefore the final 
determination was taken by the Leader of Newport City Council. I am pleased to confirm 
that the proposal will be implemented as outlined in the consultation and the statutory notice 
from April 2019. 
 
Further information is available on the Council website at: 
http://www.newport.gov.uk/en/Schools-Education/School-reorganisation/Establishment-of-
LRB-at-Lodge-Hill-Primary-school.aspx 
 
 
Yours sincerely  

 
Sarah Morgan 
Prif Swyddog Addysg 
Chief Education Officer 
 

Ask for/Gofynnwch am Deborah Weston Education Service 

Gwasanaeth Addysg 

 

Our Ref/Ein Cyf DW/CLHLRB 
Your Ref/Eich Cyf  

Tel/Ffôn 01633 210631 
Direct Dial/Rhif Union 01633 210631 

DX  
E-Mail/E-Bost school.reorg@newport.gov.uk 

 
Civic Centre/Canolfan Ddinesig 

Newport/Casnewydd 
South Wales/De Cymru 

NP20 4UR 

http://www.newport.gov.uk/en/Schools-Education/School-reorganisation/Establishment-of-LRB-at-Lodge-Hill-Primary-school.aspx
http://www.newport.gov.uk/en/Schools-Education/School-reorganisation/Establishment-of-LRB-at-Lodge-Hill-Primary-school.aspx
mailto:school.reorg@newport.gov.uk

